

Oct. 18, 2024

Virtual Public Information Meeting – South Milton & Milton SE #13 PS Boundary Review

Dear parents/guardians,

Please be advised that the Public Information Meeting (PIM) originally scheduled for **Wednesday**, **Oct. 23** has been postponed to **Monday**, **Nov. 4**.

Families of students attending schools within the South Milton & Milton SE #13 PS boundary review area are invited to a virtual Public Information Meeting on Monday, Nov. 4, 2024, at 7 p.m. Attendees will be able to view a livestream of the meeting to learn about the preferred options for the boundary review and submit questions before or during the session.

Public Information Meeting Details

Monday, Nov. 4 from 7 - 8:30 p.m.

This will be a virtual event with the livestream linked on the HDSB website (https://doi.org/10.1036/j.ca) and directly through the HDSB YouTube channel.

Registration is not required.

Submitting Questions

As part of the HDSB's boundary review process, the HDSB welcomes your input. Please submit your questions through the <u>Livestream Question Form</u> before or during the meeting.

All current boundary options and the timeline of important dates are available on the <u>South Milton-Milton SE #13 PS Boundary Review webpage</u>. Please be aware that the outcome of this review may be implemented as early as September 2025. A copy of the presentation will be available on the webpage prior to the session.

Submitting Feedback on the Options

The HDSB welcomes your feedback on the potential impact of each option presented. A feedback form, along with the recommended options, will be available on the <u>South Milton- Milton SE #13 PS Boundary Review webpage</u> starting on **Tuesday, Oct. 29, 2024**. Please **submit your feedback by 12 p.m. on Wednesday, Nov 6, 2024**.

Next Steps

Street Address: J.W. Singleton Education Centre • 2050 Guelph Line, Burlington, Ontario L7P 5A8
Mailing Address: J.W. Singleton Education Centre • P.O. Box 5005, Stn. LCD 1, Burlington, Ontario L7R 3Z2

www.hdsb.ca

The Boundary Review Committee (BRC) will carefully review all feedback submitted and consider any revisions or alternative options suggested by the community. The BRC will take this feedback and present its recommendations to the Boundary Review Steering Committee (BRSC), which may amend the proposed options, combine elements of different options or create an entirely new one. The BRSC will then submit their recommendations to the Director of Education, who will develop a final proposal for approval by the Board of Trustees.

If you wish to delegate the Board of Trustees regarding this Boundary Review during this process, please view the process for <u>Delegating the Board</u>. Delegations can be heard when the report is presented to the Board of Trustees.

Information is collected in accordance with the *Municipal Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy Act,* Section 29. This information is for the sole use of Halton District School Board staff to assess public opinion and comments in relation to the options presented.

Sincerely,

South Milton / Milton SE #13 PS Boundary Review Committee Co-Chairs:

Jennifer Fowler
Superintendent of Education

Frederick Thibeault General Manager of Planning